GHS Gazette

Week 9 Term 4 2023



Presentation Evening 6:00PM **Tuesday 5 December**

Luka Lesson
Wednesday 6 December

Support Class Excursion Thursday 7 December

Year 11 SLR Bowling Club PBL Bronze Reward Day PBL Silver Reward Day **Friday 8 December**

PBL Gold Reward Day

Monday 11 December

PBL Opal Reward Day
Wednesday 13 December

Year 11 SLR Bowling Club Last day for students **Friday 15 December**

Staff Development Day **Monday 18 December**

School Non-operational **Tuesday 19 December**

Year 7, 11 + 12 Students Return Thursday I February

All students Return Friday 2 February



Canteen Closed

On Monday 4 December 2023, our school canteen will be closed as our lovely canteen managers will be attending TAFE training in Dunedoo.

Students should bring their own lunch to enjoy on this day.

Year 7 Textiles

Year 7 have had a great time in textiles over the last few weeks being Santa's elves, making Christmas decorations and gifts.

We can't wait to see their finished products.

Presentation Evening

We look forward to recognising the achievements of our students in 2023 at our presentation evening on Tuesday, 5 December, starting at 6:00 PM.

Award recipients have been personally notified by mail, and for any inquiries or confirmations, feel free to reach out to our office at 02 6374 1201.

Anticipation is building, and we can't wait to share the joy of success and celebrate with each and every one of you.

Year 7 Wiradjuri

Year 7 have been learning about using traditional, native ingredients in cooking and baking in their Wiradjuri classes with Mr Crook and Ms O'Sullivan. This week they made some delicious lemon myrtle and wattleseed shortbread biscuits. Great work Year 7!

School Student Broadband Initiative

To boost education opportunities and narrow the digital divide, the Australian Government is providing up to 30,000 eligible families with school age children with no internet at home access to free nbn® for one year under the School Student Broadband Initiative (SSBI) Access to the SSBI will become easier, with the announcement of a National Referral Centre that parents/carers with school students can contact directly to check their eligibility.



Families should call 1800 954 610 or visit https://www.anglicarevic.org.au/student-internet for more information.







